
From 20th January - 16th April 2024, there will be some additions to the 

Studio Tour specifically for our Magical Mischief feature.  

The Great Hall has been changed to include special effects from Harry 

Potter and the Order of the Phoenix. There will be dimmer lighting with 

colourful flashing lights and firework sound effects with sparkler 

pyrotechnics. Loud music will be accompanied by periodic smoke effects 

and at the end of this display there will also be a special effect that uses a 

short burst of compressed air, which may be quite loud, to make some 

papers fly into the air at the end of the Great Hall. 

. This sequence will last for 45 seconds and after it has finished the Great 

Hall will return to its normal lighting state. If you wish to avoid this section 

of the Great Hall experience, please speak to a member of staff in the 

cinema who can assist you. 

By the Ministry of Magic set, there are demonstrations of visual and 

practical effects. The Interactor uses a loud microphone in this area and 

crowds are likely. Please, ask a staff member if any assistance is required. 

On Diagon Alley, there is a short light display focusing on the Weasleys’ 

Wizard Wheezes shop which is accompanied by a few audio clips from the 

Harry Potter film series. This will take place approximately every 15 minutes 

and is triggered by the staff member in the area. If you wish to avoid this, 

please speak to the staff members on Diagon Alley. 

At the end of the Studio Tour, in the model room, there is a projection onto 

the Hogwarts castle model that takes place every five minutes. This 

projection imitates fireworks and uses the same sound effects that were in 

the Great Hall. 

If you would like any further information about additions to the Studio Tour 

for this feature, please ask a staff member who will be happy to help. 

 


